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Planning & Community 
Development Dept. Review  
June 20, 2018 

 

REVIEW ROUND 1 

Project: 3435 N. Kennicott Ave. 

Arlington Lanes/Napleton Land Use Variation 

Case Number: PC 18-014 

7. The following approvals have been requested: 
a. Land Use Variation to allow a Motor Vehicle Sales lot that is not contiguous and adjoining a auto 

sales room, in the M-1 District 
b. Variation to Chapter 28, Section 10.4-2, to reduce the required parking from 166 parking spaces 

to 150 parking spaces. 
 

8. Please ensure that all plans resubmitted as a result of the Round 1 Department review comments include a revision 
date.  

 
9. Section 10.2-9 of the zoning code requires that all off-street parking spaces “shall open directly upon an aisle or 

driveway of such width and design as to provide safe and efficient means of vehicular travel to such parking 
space.” Given the manner in which Napleton uses the parking spaces (see below), it is clear that cars are parked 
within drive aisle, which creates a violation relative to the requirements of section 10.2-9. 

 

 

 
The manner in which these parking spaces are used creates a situation where Napleton’s porters drive over the 
front lawn to access certain vehicles that are blocked in by other vehicles. Please clarify if a variation is requested 
from this code requirement, or whether Napleton intends to eliminate parking from drive aisles. 
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10. Five additional handicap parking space must be striped in order to conform to current IAC requirements. Please 
expand the extent of the site plan to show where these handicap parking stalls will be located. 

 
11. Please show on the site plan the areas where deteriorated curbs will be replaced. Per Section 10.2-12.4, the 

perimeter of all parking areas shall be protected in accordance with prescribed engineering standards (i.e. 
curbing). 

 
12. Are any new parking lot lights proposed? 

 
13. Additional perimeter landscaping is required to screen the parking lot. Please see the Landscape review comments 

on the next page. 
 

 

 

 

  

Prepared by: ____________________________ 
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